云南省昆明市官渡区2023-2023 高一英语上学期期末学业水平检测试

题〔含解析〕

〔全卷共 8 页;考试时间 120 分钟,总分值 150 分〕

留意事项:

1. 答题前,考生务必用黑色碳素笔将自己的姓名、准考证号、考场号、座位号在答题卡上填写清楚,并认真核准条形码上的准考证号及姓名,在规定的位置贴好条形码。

2. 考生必需把全部的答案填写在答题卡上, 答在试卷上的答案无效。

3. 选择题每题选出答案后,用2B铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案选项框涂黑。如需改动,用 橡皮擦擦干净后,再选涂其它答案选项框,不要填涂和勾划无关选项。其他试题用黑色碳素 笔作答,答案不要超出给定的答题框。

4. 考生必需按规定的方法和要求答题,不按要求答题所造成的后果由本人自负。

5. 考试完毕后,将答题卡交回。

第一局部 听力 〔共两节,总分值 30 分〕

第一节〔共5小题;每题1.5分,总分值7.5分〕

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最正确 选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来答复有关小题和 阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15. B. £9. 15. C. £9. 18. 答案是B。

1. Which classroom is the woman trying to find?

A. English 471. B. History 625. C. English 625.

2. What did the woman like doing as a middle school student?

A. Listening to music. B. Playing basketball. C. Climbing mountains.

- 3. Where will the woman go this evening?
- A. To a restaurant. B. To a school. C. To the Students' Club.
- 4. How would the woman like to spend her winter vacation?

A. She will visit her uncle.

B. She will travel to London.

- C. She will have a rest at home.
- 5. What are the two speakers mainly talking about?
- A. How the boy prepared for the exam.
- B. When the boy finished his book report.
- C. Why the boy went to bed late last night.
- 其次节〔共 15 小题; 每题 1.5 分, 总分值 22.5 分〕
- 听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中
- 选出最正确选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,
- 每题 5 秒钟; 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,答复第6、7题。

- 6. How does the girl feel about her maths homework?
- A. Worried. B. Confident. C. Uninterested.
- 7. What will the boy do next?
- A. Visit his brother.
- B. Telephone his brother.
- C. Help the girl with her homework.
- 听第7段材料,答复第8、9题。
- 8. What does the man like doing in his free time?
- A. Watching films. B. Taking photos. C. Going camping.
- 9. What does the man suggest doing this weekend?
- A. Having photography classes.
- B. Visiting the Boundary Waters.
- C. Going to a photography show.
- 听第8段材料,答复第10至12题。
- 10. Why is the woman coming to change her shirt?
- A. It's worn out. B. It's small. C. It's unfashionable.
- 11. What color is the shirt the woman bought yesterday?
- A. Green. B. Blue. C. Black.
- 12. What does the man say about the woman?
- A. She looks more beautiful in green.

B. She should change a shirt in a larger size.

C. She should try on some shirts in different styles.

- 听第9段材料, 答复第13至16题。
- 13. What is the relationship between the speakers?
- A. Doctor and nurse. C. Doctor and patient. B. Nurse and patient.
- 14. What is the man's problem?
- A. He often gets tired.
- B. He doesn't feel like eating.
- C. He can't sleep well at night.
- 15. What do we know about the man?

A. He is hungry now. B. He dislikes junk food. C. He seldom does sports.

16. What is the last suggestion the woman gave the man?

A. Do exercise every day. B. Get enough sleep. C. Eat right food. 听第 10 段材料, 答复第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. What does the speaker think of his mother's performance?
- B. Comfortable. C. Boring. A. Amazing.
- 18. How old is the speaker's brother?
- A. 6. **B**. 11. C. 14.
- 19. Why can the speaker's father do a good job according to the speaker?
- A. He can dance well.
- B. He has a loud voice.
- C. He has a good sense of balance.
- 20. What animal does the speaker's family have?
- A. A horse. B. A dog. C. A rabbit.
- 其次局部 阅读理解 〔共两节,总分值 40 分〕
- 第一节 〔共 15 小题; 每题 2 分, 总分值 30 分〕

阅读以下短文,从每题所给的四个选项〔A、B、C和D〕中选出最正确选项,并在答题卡上将 该项涂黑。

А

Don't just learn languages, fall in love with them! Language learning couldn't

be more fun and easy than with free mobile apps.

Google Translate

Most language learning apps teach you a language through exercises, while Google

Translate simply tells you how to write and speak anything you run through it. This

language learning app can also translate even when you don't have an Internet

connection (just be sure to download the language pack ahead of time).

• Note: Not all translations can be spoken back to you, but all translations can be shown as texts.

Works With: iOS, Android, Web

AccellaStudy Essential Apps

AccellaStudy is extremely simple to use, and supports offline use. Different

methods of learning are included in these apps, such as flash cards, audio quizzes,

spaced repetition, and others. A hands-free mode is perfect if you're driving, so

you can learn without looking at your device.

• Note: Some quizzes and other features may require an online payment account, but there are many, many words and quizzes that are absolutely free.

Works With: iOS

Busuu

Busuu provides an app that's easy to use and is convenient in how you work with the courses. Just choose a supported language you'd like to learn, loign, and then decide where in the course you'd like to start —Beginner, Elementary, Intermediate, Upper, or Travel.

Works With: iOS, Android, Web

Pimsleur

Interactive mobile apps are great when you can spare the attention of your eyeballs and fingers, but what if you have an idea of learning while driving or walking the dog? For that, there's Pimsleur. It's designed in a way that really makes you think and work hard to build your language skills.

Works With: iOS, Android, Web

Is this helpful?

- 1. Which app might cost money? user's
- A. Busuu
- C. Google Translate

- B. Pimsleur
 - D. AccellaStudy Essential Apps

D. An information website

- 2. If you are a language beginner, you'd better choose to learn by
- A. translating anything you run through apps
- B. downloading the language pack ahead of time
- C. logging in Busuu and choosing the suitable course
- D. keeping on learning while driving or walking the dog
- 3. Where can readers find the passage?
- A. A language text book B. A science magazine
- C. An entertainment newspaper
- 【答案】1.D 2. C 3. D
- 【解析】
- 这是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了四款语言学习类的应用程序及它们各自的特色。

【1题详解】

细节理解题。依据 AccellaStudy Essential Apps 局部关键句" Some quizzes and other may require an online payment account" features 和其他功能可能需要在线支付账户。由此可推断出,使用 AccellaStudy Essential Apps 可 能会花用户的钱。应选D项。

【2题详解】

细节理解题。依据Busuu □□□□"Just choose a supported language you'd like to learn, log in, and then decide where in the course you'd like to start -Beginner, Intermediate, Upper, or Travel." Elementary, 人群,适合手、初级学者、中级学者、高级学者或旅行。你只需要选择一种你想学的并且 受 支持的语言,登录并选择适合你的课程就可以了。由此可推断出,假设你是语言学习的手, 你最好选择登录Busuu, 然后选择适合你的课程。应选C 项。

【3 题详解】

this helpful ?" 意为"这个页面有用吗?"由此可推断出,这篇文章应中选自一个信息网站,所以读 者可以在信息网站上找到这篇文章。而不会消灭在语言课文、科学杂志或消遣报纸上。

应选D 项。

В

Wu Dajing created a world record of winning the short-track speed skatingmen's500 meters forChina'sfirst gold medal of the 2023 Pyeongchang Olympics. He is thefirst Chinese man who has won a short-track gold medal in the Winter Olympic Games.

In 2023, at the age of ten, Dajing entered the Jiamusi short-track speed skating amateur (业余) team. Before 4 o'clock, he got up with his ice knives and rode his bike to face the cold wind and the outdoor ice rink (溜冰场) which was 30 degrees 的 below zero.

After coming to the national team, Dajing quickly realized the difference of racing level between top players and him. He felt so upset, so when training again, he took the computer and asked someone to help him record some videos. After the training, he watched the videos again and again, made a summary, and then compared them with the winners' videos in the competitions to study the details and skills.

So in the second part of the 2023 season, Dajing got the chance to play for the national team for the first time. Dajing won a silver medal in the 500m in the Sochi Winter Olympics in 202X, and since then, he has won 10 men's 500m races in the World Championships and the World Cup.

Three years from now, the Beijing-zhangjiakou Winter Olympics will be the next stage for Dajing. "Three years is neither short nor long. I just need to make several small goals and then finish them step by step." he said. Life is the same, on the way to success, once you've made up your mind, just keep doing and never give up.

4. When did Wu Dajing win the gold medal in the Winter Olympic Games?

A. In 2023 B. In 2023 C. In 2023 D. In 2023

5. How did Wu Dajing make great progress in skating skills?

- A. By taking skating as an amateur hobby.
- B. By watching many videos for enjoyment.
- C. By managing to join in the national team.
- D. By keeping practising and improving himself.
- 6. According to the text, what kind of person is Wu Dajing?

- A. educated and active
- C. determined and confident
- 7. What is the best title for the passage?
- A. Ways to Win Gold Medals
- C Men's short-track Speed Skating
- 【答案】4. A 5. D 6. C 7. B
- 【解析】

- B. gifted and easy-going
- D. hopeful and generous
- B. The Great Success of Wu Dajing
- D. The Pyeongchang Winter Olympics
- 本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要表达了武大靖取得了2023 年平昌奥运会短道速滑男子 500 米的 金牌以及成功之前他始终努力拼搏的故事。
- 【4 题详解】
- 细节理解题。依据第一段中Wu Dajing created a world record of winning the short-track
- China's men's 500 meters for first gold medal of the 2023 Pyeongchang speed skating Olympics. 武大靖制造了一项世界纪录, 在短道速滑男子 500 米竞赛中夺冠, 为中国赢得 2023 年平昌奥运会的首枚金牌。可知,武大靖在2023 年获得冬奥会金牌。应选A项。

【5 题详解】

细节理解题。依据第三段中After the training, he watched the videos again and again,

made a summary, and then compared them with the winners' videos in the competitions

训练完毕后,他反复观看视频并进展总结,然后与竞赛中 to study the details and skills. 获胜者的视频进展比照,学习细节和技巧。可知,武大靖通过不断练习和提高自己,因此 在滑 冰技巧上取得巨大进步。应选D项。

【6 题详解】

Three Contractions of the Contraction of the Contra years is neither short nor long. I just need to make several small goals and then finish them step by he said. Life is the step." same, on the way to success, once you've made up your mind, just keep doing and never give up. "三年不短也不长。我只需要制定几个小目标,然后一步一步地完成它们。"他说。 生活也是如此,在成功的路上,一旦你下定决心,就连续做,永不放弃。可知,武大靖是一 个有决心和自信的人。应选C 项。

【7 题详解】

主旨大意题。依据第一段Wu Dajing created a world record of winning the short-track men's 500 meters for speed skating China's first gold medal of the 2023 Pyeongchang

Olympics. He is the first Chinese man who has won a short-track gold medal in the Winter Olympic Games.武大靖制造了一项世界纪录,在短道速滑男子500 米竞赛中夺冠,为中国赢得 2023 年平昌奥运会的首枚金牌。他是第一个在冬季奥运会上获得短道速滑金牌的中国人。以及下文对他取得金牌之前做努力的描述,可知,本文主要是表达了武大靖取得了金牌以及在成功之前他始终努力拼搏,因此本文的最正确标题是选项 B"武大靖的巨大成功"。应选 B 项。

С

As is known to us all, since Tik Tok appeared in September 202X then it has become very popular. Tik Tok is a network program designed to make short music videos. Actually, Tik Tok is also thought as a short music club which is mainly welcomed by young people. Users can choose their favorite song and match it with short videos to form their own work.

On the software, people can share their life. They can communicate with someone who has the same interest and get to know some exciting things and amazing places.

So more than 100 million people click Tik Tok every day. It is not only popular in China, but also in foreign countries, such as Japan, Thailand, Philippines, Malaysia, Vietnam, Cambodia and so on. By chance, it also lets more people know something about Chinese culture. We can find Chinese songs, clothes, paintings in Tik Tok, so it is really a good opportunity for us to have cultural communication.

However, <u>every coin has two sides. Since Tik Tok is so popular, some people used</u> it to spread bad information, which led to terrible results. Certainly, those people were punished by the government, and someone can't even use it any more. So when we use the Internet, we must take responsibility for our behaviors.

On July 26, 2023, Tik Tok announced to start **p**rogram — "Sunflower Program". The aim is to protect the young people and make sure they can grow up healthily. With the development of science and technology, the Internet plays an important role in our life. We should make good use of it and let it become a good helper to us.

8. Why is Tik Tok so popular?

A. Users can meet each other in a club.

B. Users can enjoy its different functions.

C. Users can create their favorite music online.
D. Users can just share their life with foreigners.
9. An unexpected influence of Tik Tok overseas is that
A. it gets much more users
B. it spreads Chinese culture
C. it makes a great deal of money
D. it helps people become famous
10. By saying "every coin has two sides", the writer means
A. Tik Tok has some bad effects
B. Tik Tok costs users many coins
C. Tik Tok brings a lot of advantages
D. Tik Tok shares two kinds of cultures

- 11. What does the passage mainly talk about?
- A. the importance of the network program.

B. the obvious shortcomings of the Internet.

C. the proper use of Tik Tok for young people.

D. the popularity of Tik Tok at home and abroad.

【答案】8.B 9.B 10.A 11.C

【解析】

这是一篇谈论文。文章介绍了抖音从消灭以来无论在国内还是在东南亚一些国家都很受欢送, 它可以让人们共享他们的生活。但由于抖音很受欢送,一些人用它来传播不好的信息,这导 致了可怕的结果,我们应当正确使用抖音。

【8 题详解】

推理推断题。依据其次段中 On the software, people can share their life. 在这个软件上,人们可以共享他们的生活。Wecan find Chinese songs, clothes, paintings in Tik Tok, so it is really a good opportunity for us to have cultural communication. 我们可以在抖音中找到中文歌曲,服装,绘画,所以这对我们来说是一个很好的时机进展文化沟通。可知,抖音受欢送在于用户可以享受它的不同功能。应选B项。

【9 题详解】

细节理解题。依据其次段中 By chance, it also lets more people know something about

Chinese culture. We can find Chinese songs, clothes, paintings in Tik Tok, so it is

really a good opportunity for us to have cultural communication. 偶然的时机,它也让 更多的人了解中国文化。我们可以在抖音中找到中文歌曲,服装,绘画,所以这对我们来 说是一个很好的时机进展文化沟通。可知,抖音在海外的一个意想不到的影响是传播中国文 化。应选B项。

【10 题详解】

词句猜测题。依据第三段中Since Tik Tok is so popular, some people used it to spread bad information, which led to terrible results. 由于抖音很受欢送,一些人用它来传播 不好的信息,导致了可怕的结果。由有人用抖音来传播不好的信息,可知,通过说"每个 硬币 都有两面",作者的意思是抖音有一些不好的影响。应选A项。

【11 题详解】

主旨大意题。依据第四段中So when we use the Internet, we must take responsibility for
our behaviors. 所以当我们使用互联网的时候,我们必需对我们的行为负责。以及最终一段中
On July 26, 2023, Tik Tok announced to start a program — "Sunflower Program". The

aim is to protect the young people and make sure they can grow up
healthily...We
should make good use of it and let it become a good helper to us. 201
存7月26日,
抖音宣布启动"葵花打算"。目的是保护年轻人,确保他们能安康成长。
我们应当好
好利用它,让它成为我们的好帮手。可知,这篇文章主要讲了年轻人应正确使用抖音。应选C
项。

D

If there is one piece of advice I have for people today to experience more joy in life, it is to travel more. Making the journey out to somewhere you've never gone before with an open schedule, to let life show you what are waiting for you.

As Danny Kaye once said, to travel is to take a journey into yourself. As you travel you get close to more new people, cultures, and lifestyles than those in your homeland all the time. With all the newness in your life, you're also opened to new thoughts, ways of seeing the world and living.

Saint Augustine said "The world is a book, and those who do not travel read only one ." When you travel, you may realize how kind and friendly strangers can be. Beyond that, you have the whole world to learn about with every place you discovered,

۴I

every person you met and every culture you experienced.

Tim Cahill claimed thata journey is best measured 测(量) in friends rather than miles. One of the first things you can learn from traveling is how easyit is to make friends. Something magical happens when they're open to express themselves without feeling judged. That's how you can become best friends with people when you've only known them for a few hours.

Helen Keller thought that life is either a brave adventure or nothing. Life is a wonderful gift. You can experience it and take action from now rather than say wish I had", so you can say "I'm glad I did".

12. The purpose for the author to write this text is to

A. talk about his travel experience

B. explain the benefits of traveling

C. give advice about how to travel

D. introduce some famous travelers

- 13. According to Danny Kaye, going on a journey can
- A. increase your chances of reading books
- B. encourage you to make many new friends
- C. help you know more about your inner heart
- D. ensure you feel your whole life is worth living
- 14. Why can you become best friends with people within a few hours?
- A. You can realize how friendly strangers are.
- B. You can measure people's features carefully.
- C. You can perform magic tricks during the trip.
- D. You can express your true self to other people.
- 15. What might be the author's attitude to Helen Keller?
- A. supportive.B. curious.C. patient.D.doubtful.【答案】12. B13. C14. D15. A【解析】

这是一篇说明文。文章作者通过事实告知我们:旅游有很多的好处。

【12 题详解】

推理推断题。依据第一段 If there is one piece of advice I have for people today to

experience more joy in life, it is to travel more. Making the journey out to somewhere you've never gone before with an open schedule, to let life show you what are waiting for you (假设我有一条建议可以让今日的人们在生活中体验更多的欢快,那就是多旅行。带着一个开放的时间表,去一个你从未去过的地方,让生活告知你什么在等着你)可知,旅游可以给让我们很多的好处包括让我们体验更多的欢快,让我们知道生活中什么在等着你。因此可知,作者写这篇文章的目的是告知我们,旅游有很多的好处。应选B项。【13题详解】

推理推断题。依据其次段As Danny Kaye once said, to travel is to take a journey into yourself. As you travel you get close to more new people, cultures, and lifestyles than those in your homeland all the time. With all the newness in your life, you're also opened to new thoughts, ways of seeing the world and living (正如丹尼・凯曾 经说过的, 旅行就是一次深入自我的旅行。当你旅行的时候, 你会比在你的祖国接触到更多

的人、文化和生活方式。面对生活中的颖事物,你也会对待世界和生活的方式的想法〕 可知, 旅行是一次深入自我的旅行,你可以了解到很多颖的东西。你也会有对待世界和生 活的方式的想法。可以更好的帮助你更了解自己的内心。应选C项。

【14 题详解】

细节理解题。依据文章倒数其次段One of the first things you can learn from traveling

is how easy it is to make friends. Something magical happens when they're opento
express themselves without feeling judged. That's how you can become best friends
with people when you've only known them for a few hours (你可以从旅行中学到的第一件事就是交朋友是多么简洁。当他们敞愉快扉表达自己而不被评判时,惊奇的事情就会发生。
这就是当你生疏他们只有几个小时的时候,你能成为他们最好的朋友的方法)可知,打 愉快 扉表达真实自己。你能在几个小时内就和别人成为最好的朋友。应选D项。
【15 题详解】

推理推断题。依据文章倒数第一段 Helen Keller thought that life is either a brave adventure or nothing. Life is a wonderful gift. You can experience it and take action from now rather than say "I wish I had", so you can say "I'm glad I did"□□ 伦•凯勒认为,生活要么是一场勇敢的冒险,要么就什么都不是。生命是一份惊奇的礼物。

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/72804211107</u> <u>4006035</u>